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“For so hath the Lord commanded us, saying, | have set thee to be a light of the Gentiles, that thou
shouldest be for salvation unto the ends of the earth.” - Acts 13:47

"The Great Commission is not an option to be considered; it is a command to be obeyed". — Hudson Taylor

This is what we as church-planting missionaries are trying to achieve here in San Francisco. “Teach all nations.” As of
2023, about 34.1% of SF residents were born outside of the United States. “Baptizing them in the name of the Father, and
of the Son, and of the Holy Ghost.” | have now been serving alongside the Woodfin's for two years here in the SF area, and
within those two years we have baptized five people. “Teaching them to observe all things whatsoever | have commanded
you.” We have a discipleship class we offer at least two times a year to help teach these new believers how to be disciples
themselves.

Me and another young lady from church are now in the middle of taking a group of ladies through our discipleship
class. Two of these ladies have become a part of our church over the past year and have been faithfully serving in the
church. Pray that by the end of this class these ladies will grow and develop more as disciples of Jesus Christ.

Branches has started two new ministry outreaches in our area. The first one is a new Bible study in the next town over
in Daly City, which is about a 7-minute drive from where we are now. There is a Korean church there that was looking for
an English-speaking pastor to start a ministry. With much prayer, the Lord opened the door for Branches to start that
ministry. We had our first service Sunday, September 7" and had 25 people in attendance. Hali led the music, Jake taught
the Bible study, and | taught the children’s class. It was a wonderful turnout for our first meeting.

Our second outreach started on Tuesday, September 9" at the Irish cultural center where we meet for our Sunday
services. We started a new course called “Alpha.” The Alpha Course is a series of sessions exploring the basics of the
Christian faith through videos, discussions, and a shared meal - all designed to provide a space for people to ask questions
about Christianity and Jesus in a safe and welcoming environment. So, for our first meeting this past Tuesday, we had
around 15 visitors in attendance. Our goal for both new ministries is to see more people come to know our Lord and
Saviour. We live in a broken and dying world, and there are so many souls wondering, “Is there more to life than this?” We
are here to help them find those answers. Please pray for those who are lost and for our church body to be the light.
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